Minutes Saltaire Striders AGM
04 December 2012 at Nuffield Health.
Present:  31 Club Members                   
Chairman:                 Mike Moss   

Agenda

1. Apologies

2. Election of officers

3. Proposal on Subscriptions

4. Discussion on Esholt

5. Airedale Athletic proposals
6. Treasurers report
7. Chairman’s statement

8. Recruitment for club hosted races

9. Club kit

10. Social events.

11. Marathon places

12. Minutes of last meeting
13. Matters arising

14. AOB
Chairman Mike Moss welcomed everyone to the 30th AGM.
1. Apologies were received from
Stephen Craven,  Neil Lloyd,  Simon Frazer, Tony Hart and Jayne Hart. 

Mick Moss gave overview regarding Mick Long who is seriously ill in Leeds General Infirmary with a rare spinal condition. 
Clarendon Wing Ward 25. 


2. Election of officers
Nobody is standing down this year.
Ladies have asked for a Ladies Captain. 
Dairine proposed Jen W seconded by Sarah Buckley. JW accepted, carried unanimously. (MM did not recognise JW with her clothes on) 
Jen W proposed Dairine to be added to the social committee, Dairine accepted, both positions added to existing committee.


3. Proposal on subscriptions.
Barney gave overview on why subs were being increased by £5, this was to cover the increase from EA.
MM explained why EA had put these up, sport England has advised EA to get more money from their members if they want continued support.

Proposed 
£20/annum

£10/annum for un waged

Proposed by BL and seconded by MM.
Passed unanimously. 

4. Discussion on Esholt
MM explained why we had moved from Esholt to the Nuffield for the winter.
In the New Year a survey will be sent to all members for their opinion on whether they want to go back to Esholt for the Summer months or remain at the Nuffield.
MM stressed that the John Carr’s will be run from Esholt.
5. Airedale Athletic proposal
AA was setup to try and give better athletes in small clubs the chance to compete at higher levels.
Proposal from AA to convert to a club, hence the top runners would become first claim members of AA and second claim members of their original club.
WK is discussing with other clubs in AA to see what their opinion is.
6
Treasurers report
Results as off 31.10. show a small deficit of £38 reduced from last year due to increased income from John Carr’s, made same amount of money from BMWR as previous year.

Although the membership was up this year the revenue was down, mainly to members taking advantage of the reduced introductory subs.
Membership income £1138 compared to £1370 in 2011.
reserves of £3572 in bank compared to £3610 in 2011.

for further details see attached. 
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Accounts passed unanimously. 

7
Chairman’s Statement
MM gave an overview of the past year.
Saltaire Striders now at over 100 members for the first time as either Saltaire Striders or St Bedes.

All training nights now attracting good numbers.

Again another successful year with John Carr’s and BMWR numbers holding and creating good income.

MM gave thanks to DA for all his efforts on his organisation of the marshals on the John Carr’s. DA is now standing down.
Thanks to JV for all his efforts within the club, especially his organisation of the BMWR.
Thanks to BL for his organisation of the run leaders.

Thanks went GE for his continued work on the social side, although he has had to give up running through injury.
Thanks to JT for doing the minutes and keeping things running.

MM raised the issue of organizing runs during the day.

For a full statement see attached
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Action to be discussed by club members.
8
Recruitment for club hosted races.
BL distributed a list of positions required for the club hosted races for people to volunteer. BL also asked if anyone would be interest in getting involved in trying to obtain sponsorship.

LP raised the issue of deciding on charities we support from the John Carr and BMWR profits before the events take place.
3 local charities will be chosen.

Action JT to email members to ask for members charity preferences by 31.12.2012.



9
Club Kit

Kit was displayed, LP will be sent sizes of the clothing.

LP will do a bulk first order, LP will email to let members know the prices etc. On line shop will then be set up.

JV will then set up on SS website.

There will be an option to have initials put on outer wear.

Action: LP to email members with prices etc.

  JV to setup website.


10 Social Events
GE thanked BL for help with organizing the venue for the club dinner on 09 March 2013 at Hoyle Court. Cost approx £22.50

Christmas do is at the Nuffield on 18.12.2012 which also includes a quiz.


Family weekend in the Dales weekend of 14th July 2013 7 places left.

17th March 2013 Liverpool half Marathon, Dairine needs to fill a bus, 11 so far.


11 Marathon Places
Only 2 members had proof that they had been rejected, so the places went to Hannah Oldroyd and Richard Stone.


12 Minutes of last meeting
Spelling mistake of Lindsey.
Otherwise passed as correct.

13 Matters arising
MM contacted Manorlands regarding chip timing, but was informed that it would not work for a different start and finish.


14 A.O.B
Michelle Ayres asked if any high vis equipmentcould be made available for members to borrow.

Jen explained that a club championship was being prepared and information would be sent out in due course.

Action: All to look on line for high vis equipment and report back to a committee member.
JW to email members with information on club championship.

Close of meeting 21:33.
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		Saltaire Striders Treasurers Report

		Income & Expenditure Account for the Year Ended 31st October 2012

										2012		2011										2012		2011

										£		£										£		£

		Expenditure														Income

		Charities								1,500		2,450				Club vests						506		440

		Esholt AGM buffet								200		9				Subscriptions:		Full rate		(65/48)		998		1,175

		Secretary & treasurers expenses								5		16						Discounted		(28/39)		140		195

		Coaching								560		366				Club dinner						987		753

		Accident insurance								102		74				Raffle						110		63

		Club dinner disco								200		200				BMW entry						3,360		3,456

		Club dinner raffle								50		35				John Carr entry						5,282		5,243

		Club dinner								985		753				Bank interest received						1		2

		Subs & affiliations								580		495				First aid training grant - 2010						0		550

		Club trophies & awards								217		76										11,383		11,877

		John Carr costs								2,301		3,070

		BMW costs								2,209		2,355

		Esholt membership								350		250

		Printing								171		322

		Dales bus trip								270		260

		Dales trip room hire								60		0

		LCW relay entry								190		190

		Calderdale Way relay entry								100		0

		Manchester Road relay entry								0		39

		Winter Fools relay entry								80		0

		Yorkshire Vets relay entry								21		0

		Prizes for LCW evening								0		10

		Club flag								0		263

		Club banner								310		0

		Vests								692		756

		New sign								0		282

		Stall - Wrose Carnival								20		0

		Contribution to Yorks Vets awards								50		0

		Flowers								0		50

		Calderdale Way entertaining								-9		44

		Food for interclub relay								200		250

		Prizes for interclub relay								8		28

										11,421		12,643

		Excess of income over expenditure								0		0				Excess of expenditure over income						38		766

										11,421		12,643										11,421		12,643

		Balance Sheet as at 31 October 2012

										2012		2011										2012		2011

										£		£										£		£

		Reserves b/f								3,610		4,376				Stock - vests						360		252

		Excess of expenditure over income								-38		-766

		Reserves c/f								3,572		3,610				Closing balances: 31 October

																Reserve account						1,632		1,631

		Subs collected in advance								60		0				Current account						1,522		1,668

																Cash on hand						118		59

																						3,272		3,358

										3,632		3,610										3,632		3,610

		Prepared by Paul Watts FCCA - Club Treasurer

		27th November 2012
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SALTAIRE STRIDERS

2012 Chairman’s Report


The last twelve months has been an amazing time for Saltaire Striders. The club has developed in leaps and bounds. As some key points


· Over 100 members registered with England Athletics for the first time ever (currently 107)


· Ladies promoted to premier division in Peco cross country series


· Men achieved third place in the premier division of the premier league


· Good turnouts at all standards in Peco races


· Organised three John Carr races that were as always well received


· Bradford Millennium Way Relay run with a capacity field and much appreciated


· Training night turnouts amazing (Mondays 15-20, Tuesday 15-25, Thursday 20-35)


· Many PBs and evidence of members improving themselves


· An interesting but immensely enjoyable trip to Burnsall.


· Many other encouraging social events.


I have to thank the many people that have made this happen

· The Committee for keeping a loose control of what is going on.


· The LIRF leaders for volunteering and generating the atmosphere that is keeping attracting people.


· The coaches who have assisted our members with training schedules particularly Will and Jack for developing the track and quality sessions on a Tuesday.


· Lindsey and her team for delivering the John Carr Races


· Jack and his team for delivering the BMW relays


· Graham and Helen for the social events.


As you are presumably aware we are currently training From Nuffields on a Tuesday night through the winter and we expect to continue this arrangement subject to their being willing.


We do need to thank Esholt Sports and Social Club and especially Bob and the team there for hosting us over the years and we hope to keep the relationship going. We will be asking your guidance after Christmas as to whether we are going back to Esholt for the summer. 
We will be running the John Carrs from Esholt in May.


We also need to thank Nuffields for allowing us to run from their premises.



